Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>
Sent: Friday, May 8, 2020 10:02 PM
To: BOCC-CommentForm
Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Friday, May 8, 2020 - 10:02pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: cynthia

Last Name: paluszek

Address: 8804 se sandcastle circle

City: hobe sound

State: fl

Zip Code: 33455

Email Address: ctkoala@bellsouth.net

Agenda ltem # or Topic: Hobe Sound Beach access Date of Meeting: Mon, 2020/05/11 Your

Comment or Message:

| am a local Hobe Sound resident that enjoys walking and biking to our beach.
Please consider allowing walkers and cyclists access to the beach. Thank you.

Cindy Paluszek



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Monday, May 11, 2020 8:19 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Monday, May 11, 2020 - 8:19am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: KIMBERLY

Last Name: MANZER

Address: 5095 SE MANATEE TERRACE

City: STUART

State: FL

Zip Code: 34997

Email Address: kimmy.manzer@gmail.com

Agenda Item # or Topic: Face Masks

Date of Meeting: Mon, 2020/05/11

Your Comment or Message: We need to continue moving forward. Using a face
mask should be a personal choice. It is a proven fact that wearing a masks
results in more hand to face contact. All of these restrictions you are
imposing infringe on our civil liberties.



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Monday, May 11, 2020 8:24 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Monday, May 11, 2020 - 8:24am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Christina

LLast Name: Skomro

Address: 8698 SE Sharon Street

City: Hobe Sound

State: FL

Zip Code: 33455

Email Address: skomro45@gmail.com
Agenda Item # or Topic: Masks

Date of Meeting: Mon, 2020/05/11

Your Comment or Message:
I do NOT think you should be deciding who and who doesn't wear a mask. We are trying to get back

to normal and the Governor and his Task Force, which cost the public taxpayers a lot of money....did
NOT say we had to wear a mask. | believe most people can decide themselves, of course
depending, on where they are, can decide for themselves. Sounds like the news is saying you
actually want to ask us to wear them when we step out the door of our homes.....I don't believe you
have the power to do that or sure hope not!!!

Can you please JUST go along with Govenor Desantis and his Task Force!!!!
Please don't be CONDO COMMANDOS!



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.flL.us>

Sent: Monday, May 11, 2020 8:33 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Monday, May 11, 2020 - 8:32am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Sam

Last Name: Harris

Address: 1975 SE St Lucie Blvd

City: Stuart

State: FL

Zip Code: 34996

Email Address: sam@)jetloancapital.com

Agenda Item # or Topic: Wearing Masks suggested in public Date of Meeting: Mon, 2020/05/11 Your
Comment or Message: | am asking the commissioners to please vote not to make it a suggestion to

wear masks in public, thank you



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Monday, May 11, 2020 9:31 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Monday, May 11, 2020 - 9:30am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Rishad

Last Name: Ali

Address: 1851 Renaissance Commons Boulevard North, Apt 1202

City: BOYNTON BEACH

State: FL

Zip Code: 33426

Email Address: ALIR8976 @GMAIL.COM

Agenda Item # or Topic: Turning Away Disabled Vets from Beach Date of Meeting: Sat, 2020/05/09

Your Comment or Message:
| am a Marine Corps wartime disabled vet, and you turned me away from using the beach.



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>
Sent: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 9:28 AM
To: BOCC-CommentForm
Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 - 9:28am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Michael

Last Name: Fredericks

Address:

City:

State:

Zip Code:

Email Address:

Agenda ltem # or Topic: Hobe Sound Beach Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15 Your Comment or
Message:

Palm Beach County opening beaches May 18. So no more excuse-open Hobe Sound Beach on May
18. More beaches open equals more people spread out. It's time to stop the control of every aspect

of our lives.



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 7:57 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Wednesday, May 13, 2020 - 7:57am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: scott
Last Name: loomis

Address: 175 se st. lucie blvd D-4

City: stuart

State: FL

Zip Code: 34996

Email Address: mloomish@aol.com

Agenda ltem # or Topic: library

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message:

a thank you to all commissioners and staff for their work in the crisis.

my concern is the reopening of our library system and when you think that may happen thanks scott

loomis



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>
Sent: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 8:47 PM
To: BOCC-CommentForm
Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 - 8:47pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Brad
Last Name: Barr

Address: 2678 sw monterrey

City: Psl

State: Fl

Zip Code: 34953

Email Address: brad@bciphoto.com

Agenda Item # or Topic: Team sports

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message:

Please get softbox leagues back to playing asap. By nature there is almost zero time spent within 6

ft.

Using a mat for balls and strikes eliminates the need for an umpire to ne close as well.



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 8:40 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 - 8:39pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Craig

Last Name: Brockman

Address:

City:

State: FL

Zip Code:

Email Address: hdroadkingpd@gmail.com
Agenda Item # or Topic: Team Sports

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15
Your Comment or Message: Please - allow Team Sports such as softball. It's a sport where there is

never people grouped more than 10 and create a caveat of how many people should be in a dugout.
But come on!



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 12:17 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Wednesday, May 13, 2020 - 12:16pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Anonymous
Last Name: Joe

Address:

City: Jensen Beach

State:

Zip Code:

Email Address:

Agenda Item # or Topic: COVID Resources

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message:

I would like the commissioners to consider rental/mortgage assistance similar to what St Lucie county

is offering their residents.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.tcpalm.com_story _news_local _shaping-
2Dour-2Dfuture_property-2Dvalues_2020_05_07_st-2Dlucie-2Dgives-2Drent-2Dmortgage-2Dhelp-
2Dpeople-2Daffected-2Dcovid-2D19_3089638001_&d=DwlDaQ&c=M-
INcdI6npGsOgaqdPFSjarDyrdbuB4nahCaBJ7badE&r=pxosY1smMAzUYI_MwqvSMRh_P2RgxEnwp
acST39PadM&m=3m32GMdXxbbBFMLZN415cCnrdMUypkL9KZ{x7Xx_qag&s=xmizp3I-
wROxAaxYXgUaCi_M2CLiZZJ39000vUQ-HuM&e=

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.stlucieco.gov_departments-2Dservices_a-
2Dz_community-2Dservices_human-2Dservices_covid-2D19-2Demergency-

2Dservices&d=DwlDaQ&c=M-
INcdl6npGsOqaqdPFSjarDyrdbuB4nahCaBJ7badE&r=pxosY1smMAzUYI_MwqvSMRh_P2RgxEnwp

acST39PadM&m=3m32GMdXxbbBFMLZN415cCnrdMUypkL9KZfx7Xx_qag&s=tOdh132XiMRJFr-
_2uUnVMaxhG2R9KCCXsUBaN5P30k&e=



Donna Gordon

From; do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 5:26 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Wednesday, May 13, 2020 - 5:25pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Bob

Last Name: Ditmars

Address: 6245 SE Ironwood Circle

City: Stuart

State: FL

Zip Code: 34997

Email Address: ditmarsbob@gmail.com

Agenda ltem # or Topic: Pandemic Actions by Commission Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15 Your
Comment or Message:

| want to thank the Commissioners, staff and County public servants for their dedication and caring
during this most difficult time. Being in the older higher risk segment of the population makes many of
us realize how much we all need to appreciate the way you have been managing and communicating
with residents. You all, and our healthcare providers are truly heroes and should be recognized as
such!

With heartfelt thanks,

Bob Ditmars



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 12:05 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Thursday, May 14, 2020 - 12:05pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Debra

Last Name: Werner

Address: 4148 SE Jacaranda St

City: Stuart

State: Florida

Zip Code: 34997

Email Address: tchtheyng@comcast.net

Agenda ltem # or Topic: 20-0706 or Public Comment Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15 Your
Comment or Message: | would like to request for the Martin County DMVs to open to Martin County
residents. | have used their website to renew my tags with no issues. My daughter has turned 16
years old during the month of April. She had to wait until the beginning of May to take her driving test
thru Treasure Coast Driving School and she passed. Unfortunately, she is not able to get her driver's
license because the Martin County DMV is not open for this service. | tried to go to St. Lucie county
and they would not help me because | was not a resident. Looking at the Covid-19 data as of 5/14/20,
Martin county has 275 cases/6 deaths, St. Lucie County 299 cases/26 deaths, and Palm Beach
county has 4,176 cases/254 deaths. Our neighboring counties to the north and to the south have
MORE cases than our county but they have opened the DMV offices to ONLY their residents. |
respectfully ask for you to open the Martin County DMV offices for the residents of Martin County to
take care of services we need in our county following the CDC guidelines of social distancing.



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.flLus on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>
Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 1:21 PM
To: BOCC-CommentForm
Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Thursday, May 14, 2020 - 1:21pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Michael
Last Name: Cloverfield
Address: 2871 ne savannah rd
City: jensen beach
State: fl
Zip Code: 34957
Email Address: woodt2251@gmail.com
Agenda ltem # or Topic: beaches
Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15
Your Comment or Message: Good morning after seeing what happen this past weekend with the
sheriffs office checking id's at the beach traffic backed up
from the beaches to downtown Jensen Beach | am asking you to close the beaches and causeways
to the public on memorial day weekend . | feel this is a huge safety concern as to social distancing
will become nonexistent over that weekend if they are open. And you cant count on the sheriffs
department to patrol it they cant even keep people from camping on the causeway.



Donna Gordon

do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida

From:
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 1:46 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Pubfic Comment Form

Submitted on Thursday, May 14, 2020 - 1:45pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Tom
Last Name: Pine
Address: 2491Ne. Mildred St.
City: Jensen Beach
State: Fl.
Zip Code: 34957
Email Address: tkp323@gmail.com
Agenda Item # or Topic: More Tragedies
Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15
Your Comment or Message:
As we fight through this period of uncertainty due to the could —
19 pandemic many other important issues are being left out of the news coverage. One such item is
the continued killing of unarmed African

Americans.
Ahmad Arbery an African American was shot and killed unarmed while jogging by two white

men in his neigh hood of Brunswick Ga.
Breonna Taylor an African American was shot and killed while sleeping in her own bed in her

apartment by police enforcing a no knock warrant in Louisville ,Ky
| am asking the board of County Commissioners if we could please have a moment or silence

for these two people who were killed in questionable circumstances to say the least
Thank you. Tom Pine



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.flL.us>

Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 5:18 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Thursday, May 14, 2020 - 5:17pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Catherine

Last Name: Harris

Address:

City: Hobe Sound

State:

Zip Code:

Email Address:

Agenda ltem # or Topic: Opening beaches

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message: Please open Hobe Sound beach- & the Wildlife beach.

Palm Beach is opening Monday. There is Not a 3-way road there/ there is Bridge Rd & Beach Rd-
Beach dead-ends & only a few ppl live there. The parking at HB Sd beach is only a problem bcs long-
distance bicyclists park there, unload bikes & helmets -LEAVE- & don’t come back for 6 hrs. Put signs
up MAKING them park at the building on Bridge Rd before the beach— instead of having retirees,
pregnant women, families w/ kids walking from there carrying everything because the smart-alecky
bikers took up 10-20 spots. That has been a bad, unfair problem for years & it needs to be stopped.
Hobe Sound is a kind, gentle town that should not be punished. We have a right to OUR beach- like
we have always had. A flu bug is a poor excuse for destroying our Freedoms.



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.fl.us>

Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 10:43 PM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Thursday, May 14, 2020 - 10:43pm Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values
are:

First Name: Mary

Last Name: Smith

Address:

City: Hobe Sound

State:

Zip Code:

Email Address: waterthurs@yahoo.com
Agenda ltem # or Topic: Beaches

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message:
It is so good for people to be out in the sun and fresh air on our beaches- but add Hobe Sound

Beach. It's just as easy to check residency there as anywhere else. Palm Beach is opening so not fair
to keep ours closed. Some of us cannot get to Stuart or Jensen so we NEED Hobe Sound. | know
that one small person doesn’t matter but: | waited my whole hard-working life to move to FL for
warmth & a BEACH-& chose HobeSd specifically for that. Now when everything good & happy that
we had in our lives just 2 months ago has been taken away, when Orders & Rules over every tiny
aspect of our lives has become what we face every single day, when previously Free citizens are
reduced to BEGGING “officials “ for even the smallest things that were normal Life just weeks ago,
when sadness & depression are daily companions, is it really too much to just go sit in a little tiny
space on the beach? It is just not right to keep that ONE closed to please...Jupiter...or whoever.

Thank you.



Donna Gordon

From: do_not_reply@martin.fl.us on behalf of Martin County Florida via Martin County Florida
<do_not_reply@martin.flL.us>

Sent: Friday, May 15, 2020 3:23 AM

To: BOCC-CommentForm

Subject: Form submission from: Public Comment Form

Submitted on Friday, May 15, 2020 - 3:23am Submitted by user: Anonymous Submitted values are:

First Name: Carol Ann

Last Name: Leonard

Address: 1712 SE Jackson St

City: Stuart

State: FL

Zip Code: 34997

Email Address: bonbinifromcal@aol.com
Agenda ltem # or Topic: 20-0706

Date of Meeting: Fri, 2020/05/15

Your Comment or Message:
Thank you for considering and implementing procedures to keep residents of Martin County safe. |

agree with most of the decisions and the encouragement to wear masks. It's good to continue to
keep our beaches open to Martin County residents only. Once other beaches south of us are open
we can see how the people adhere to social distancing and no crowds gathering in one place.

| just heard that the CDC has finally been able to send out a 9 page document with advice for
reopening. Hopefully it will have a complete guide as to what we should do.

One concern | have is in regard to restaurants. Are they now open with inside dining at 25% capacity
and recommending outside dining? It's already warm here, especially in the daytime at times.
Restaurants have ceiling fans outside in most of their outside dining areas. | think this would be a
way to spread the virus. Some have ceiling fans inside. There are also AC vents all around the
ceilings blowing air in various directions. Are AC vents safer than ceiling fans? Are we really safe?
Maybe it's not possible, but should we continue to have delivery, pick up and carry out a little longer?
Thankfully we have more testing, hence more counts, but the count is rising never the less.



